
 
 

         
 

October 2010 Progress Report on the  
Deconstruction of 130 Liberty Street 

 
 

 
Deconstruction Status  

As of November 3, 2010, contractor Bovis Lend Lease has removed the 27th through the 
6th floors.  Bovis Lend Lease is currently standing on the 4th floor concrete slab, where 
they have begun removing the 5th floor beams. Approximately one third 5th floor concrete 
slab has been removed.   
 
The mobile crane placed on Washington Street just north of Albany Street on September 
27, 2010, was used to remove a steel truss in the southwest corner of the building.  It was 
also used to remove other steel members within its reach.  The mobile crane was removed 
on October 7, 2010.  The hoist was taken out of service on October 12, 2010 and the 
tower crane was lowered by four sections on October 25, 2010.  Bovis Lend Lease 
continues to crush concrete and place it in the basement as backfill. 


